Monday.

Present: All commissioners.

## Food Stamp Program

Mr. Aud made motion, seconded by Mr. Bowles and passed unanimously, that the food stamp program be accepted for the county. Letter to this effect will be sent to Mr. Joseph Carter, Director, Welfare Department.

## Leonardtown Using Fill

Mr. B. Broun, Mr. R. Frazier and Mr. George Wigginton, representing the Leonardtown Commissioners, will be asked to meet with the commissioners to discuss this matter. The commissioners have approved the request by the town to use the county dumps to dispose of refuse, but the commissioners want to be sure the residents will receive the benefits of the reduced cost for this service, that using the county dumps would provide.

## Tudor Hall Drive

The commissioners agreed that there should be "No Parking" signs on both sides of this street, and the resolution originally requesting the signs on only the south side of the street will be amended and sent to the SRC.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President